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elcome to Fall! Well, not quite yet but it is 

starting to feel like it anyway.  The cooler 

temperatures mean it is a great time to get 

those ponies out for scenic rides, shows or just about 

anything that puts you behind the wheel of your Mustang. 

 Our Autoberfest show is now three weeks away 

and there has been a major development regarding the 

show.  Nielsen Dodge has told us that they will not be able 

to empty their lot for the show.  Now, I shouldnôt have to 

tell you how much of a shock that was when we found out 

last week.  Bill C. got the call and he & I immediately 

thought of the Performance Ford lot next door to Nielsen.  

It may not be ideal to move the show at this late date but 

at least we didnôt have to cancel it.  My thanks to Doug 

and Performance Ford for making their facility available. 

Now, the show must go on and we need even 

more help than before.  The lot should hold around 175 

show vehicles, but there are very few painted lines so 

lining the cars up correctly to optimize the space will 

require more parking volunteers.  Tom A. did a great job 

of lining up vendors but again we will need volunteers to 

get them set up without taking up too much space. I could 

go on, but I think you get the point. 

Did you register? Did you volunteer to help?  

Please do not put it off any longer, register and/or sign up 

now.  We really need your help with this one.  

 I must say that I am disappointed in the 

turnout/support so far for the Mustangs & Merlot event on 

10/15.  My thought was to have a show that brought out 

as many GSRMC members as possible. Not just 

Mustangs, but GSRMC members too. We currently have 

almost 200 memberships in this club. That equates to 

about 325 members when you include spouses. We 

usually have 50-60 members register for our other shows, 

weôve had over 100 cars at 

Mustang Day and we have less 

than 20 Mustangs registered for 

the M & M show. 

This is a GSRMC 

Members only, judged show with 

classes for both stock and 

modified Mustangs.  The NJ 

Region AACA has agreed to do 

the judging for us and the judging 

will be based primarily on cleanliness and quality of 

appearance.  We will adhere to the generally accepted rule 

of no more than three modifications (ie; wheels, cold air 

kit, interior trim) in the stock classes. 

 If judged shows are not your thing, we will also 

have a display area.  If your Mustang is still a non-

running, work in progress, we still want you to come out 

and enjoy the show.  To that end, all registered 

particpants with or without a Mustang will receive a free 

30th Anniversary GSRMC t-shirt.   

 Think of this show as a bookend to the season-

opening National Mustang Day event. But whereas NMD 

celebrates the Mustang, this show is a celebration of us, 

GSRMC members.   

 Before I wrap it up, I just want to say what a great 

time Louise & I had at the club picnic.  For starters, we 

had excellent weather, but our new location would have 

provided us with ample shelter if we needed it.  There was 

plenty of food, both club & member supplied, and plenty 

of comraderie.  Oh and 35 Mustangs and over 75 people.  

Thank you to Bill & Sue McCombs for putting this event 

together and to everyone that helped out throughout the 

day. 

 Club elections are coming up in the next few 

months.  While we will be electing/re-electing all four of 

our officers and one Board memnber, I want to point out 

that our treasurer, Jim Signorelli will be stepping down 

after many, many years.  That means we will have at least 

one vacany to fill. 

 See you at the shows & the meeting (Back to 8:00 

pm start). 

   

Mike DeLiberto, #001 

. 

 

 

W 

Presidentõs Message 

Welcome New Members 

Manny & Erica Zeas Manalapan  ô03 SVT Cobra 

Steve & Eleanor Monk Stirling   ô17Mustang GT 

Matt & Jen Pellegrini Oakland   ô09 GT 500 

Matt Hernandez  Twp of Washington ô08 Bullitt 

Luciano Gaudiosi New York, NY  ô03 Mustang GT 
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GSRMC Contact Information 

President Mike DeLiberto 

201-421-0871 8550mustang@gmail.com 

Vice President Bill Chernack 

973-214-4060 bluebyu2011@gmail.com 

Treasurer Jim Signorelli 

201-845-7014 jamsig09@outlook.com 
Secretary Carol Rose 

201-337-4876 carolannrose5@gmail.com  

 

Board of Directors 

Past President Dale Favia  

201-306-8127 dfavia@optonline.net 

Bill Hartmann 

973-827-3078 64mustang@centuriylink.com 

Bill McCombs  

973-222-6656 williammccombs@hotmail.com 

Tom Spring 

973-600-8493 tspring09@gmail.com 

George Wieger 

909-613-2786 gcw251@verizon.net 

Maureen Yowe 

973-398-4325 leftylady1@verizon.net 

 

MCA Nat. Dir. Steve Yamin 

347-581-6427 artzee72@aol.com 

 

Membership Joe DeLeo 

201-790-4372 r2stangs@aol.com 

 

Newsletter Mike DeLiberto 

201-933-6915 8550mustang@gmail.com 

 

Website  Bill Chernack 

973-214-4060 bluebyu2011@gmail.com 

 

Facebook Joe DeLeo 

201-790-4372 r2stangs@aol.com 

 

Sunshine Maureen Yowe 

973-398-4325 leftylady1@verizon.net 

 

Hospitality Paul Betts & Stacey Yauch 

973-663-6598 pbetts1057@gmail.com 

973-903-1650 cnzmom68@gmail.com 
 

 

 

Sept. 20 GSRMC Meeting.  Nomination 

Committee formed. 

Sept. 23 6th Ann. Car Show & Festival. Westfield 

Train Station. Info: 718-669-2972 

Spt. 23 -24 25th Ann. Chester Lions Oktoberfest 

Weekend & Car Show. Chester. Info: 

jlefand@chesterlionsclub.com 

Sept. 24 All American Fall Ford & Muscle Car 

Show. All American Ford, Old Bridge. 

Roy - 347-988-0184 

Sept 24 Sparta Historical Society Car Show.  

Mustang is featured Marque. Van Kirk 

Homestead Museum, Sparta.  Info: Brian 

@ oneill1258@juno.com 

Sept 24 Unico Car Show.  Municipal Lot, Wayne. 

www.wayneunico.org/car-show-registration 

Sept. 30 18th Ann. Car Nutz Car Show. North Plainfield 

High School.  Dan: 908-616-3574 

Sept. 30 Car Show. Bowling alley, Wallington. 

Cwmfevents@gmail.com 

Sept. 30 10th Annual. Cars and Coffee. 9 am ï 1 pm. 

Main St., Peapack 

Oct. 8 Autoberfest Car Show. Performance 

Ford, E. Hanover. 

Oct. 15 Mustangs & Merlot . Brook Hollow 

Winery, Columbia 

Oct. 18 GSRMC Meeting.  Election Slate 

Finalized. 

Nov. 15 GSRMC Meeting. Elections, Potluck 

Supper. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

GSRMC member Jeff Chase is offering his 

automotive repair services to fellow members at 

reasonable rates. Call/text Jeff at 201-452-5244 or 

jnccar@comcast.net 
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mailto:jamsig09@outlook.com
mailto:carolannrose5@gmail.com
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SEPTEMBER  

MEETING  

STARTING AT 8  

 

erhaps it was doomed for failure, but the 7:30pm test 

program for the meeting start time didnôt work out.  

Between the ice cream social, Ritaôs ice night and the 

great weather encouraging members to bring out their 

cars, we barely got started before 8 pm anyway. So for 

now weôre going back to 8 pm.  

Since there is still light before the meetings, we 

will be having another Meeting Cruise Night & encourage 

all members attending the meeting to bring their ponies 

with them. Come out early to see what everybodyôs 

driving. Cruising starts at 7:00pm. 

 

CLUB ELECTIONS  

 

t is time for the annual GSRMC 

Elections. This year the Officers 

are up for election/re-election plus one Board seat. That 

means that we are looking for some of you to take a more 

active role in the club. The qualifications are simply that 

you have been an active GSRMC member for at least one 

year (Treasurer, 2 yrs.), that you are an MCA member 

during your term, and you attend at least 8 of the 10 Board 

meetings held each year. We are looking for people who 

can spend a little extra time to help guide the club for the 

next 2 years. 

A three-member Nominating Committee will be 

formed at the September 20th meeting.  They will put 

together a slate of nominees that will be presented at the 

October meeting and voted on at the November meeting. 

If you are interested or would like to suggest someone, 

please contact a member of the Election Committee after 

the September meeting but before the October 

18th meeting. 

 

CLUB PHOTO  

 

he reproductions of the 2023 Club Photo will be  

printed and ready for distribution at the fall shows & 

beyond.  Anyone who participated in the event can get 

a free copy by seeing Mike D. at 

the show or meetings or by 

contacting him at 

8550mustang@gmail.com. 

They are available on 5x7 photo paper or as a 

magnet. 

 

 

COVER CARS WANTED  

 

our car on the cover of your clubôs newsletter.  What 

could be better than that?  And itôs so easy.   

We are looking for GSRMC membersô Mustangs 

to feature on the cover and inside the Pony Xpress.  All 

you have to do is take a few pictures of your prized pony 

from different angles; front, rear, ¾ front, engine 

compartment, interior, etc.  Then either write an article 

about your ñbabyò or fill out the info sheet located 

elsewhere in this issue. Finally, e-mail them to Mike D. at 

8550mustang@gmail.com and sit by your computer until 

your Musang gets the star status it deserves.  It really is 

just that simple. 

 

LAST CHANCE FOR SHOW 

REGISTRATION DISCOUNT  

 

ne of the perks of being a GSRMC member is that 

you get to register for our Autoberfest show for only 

$5. This discount only applies to vehicles pre-registered 

by the deadline. This special rate is not printed on the flyer 

so it is up to you to register at the $5 rate and indicate on 

the form that you are a GSRMC member. If you are 

registering online, use the special discount code 

20BEERMUG23 for the Autoberfest show. 

 

 

P 

I 

T 

Y 

O 

CLUB    NEWS  

mailto:8550mustang@gmail.com
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PONIES  AT  PITTRACE  

 

s detailed in my last track day related article, it 

was time to put my #5 takeaway (getting a 

trailer) into action. Shortly after the Charlotte 

event in September 2022, I started searching for a trailer 

to use for track events. I was lucky enough to find a 20ô 

aluminum trailer that was in great shape for being 10 years 

old ï the only negative was that it was four hours away, 

near Rochester, NY. Well, that sounds like a road trip, and Iôm 

used to going all over to get what I need. The kind folks we 

bought the trailer from held on to it for me as multiple offers 

poured in. We made our way back to NJ, bouncing over every 

single undulation in the road, for four hoursé 

My friend Mike who I met through Team Shelby was 

also considering the joint Team Shelby East Coast Grand 

Nationals/SAAC 48 event, which was now separated from 

Carlise this year. So, I signed up, booked the hotel, and 

proceeded to make the necessary upgrades for the Pittsburgh 

event held at PittRace. all the little things that were lessons from 

Charlotte. These were all lessons learned from Charlotte, 

includeing: a finned aluminum differential cover, lower control 

arm relocation brackets (for lowered cars), tow hooks for the 

front/rear, camber/caster plates, and a separate set of 

wheels/tires for tracking only. For this last component, I 

decided to go with Apex Racing 18x11 wheels with the brand-

new Bridgestone Potenza RE-71RS tires. 

After getting everything installed, we needed to test 

the trailer and see how the car fit. Well, to say itôs close is an 

understatement ï length wise itôs great, but the width is close ï 

especially since Iôm running 295mm wide tires all the way 

around.  With the car loaded and hooked up to the truck, we did 

a couple trial runs to see how the positioning was (fore/aft) and 

what it felt like at highway speeds since itôs 95% I-80 out to 

Pittsburgh. Everything felt good, so we packed the bed with 

everything and anything we might need. 

Once arriving at PittRace, we unloaded in the general 

area and headed over to tech inspection. Soon enough, we were 

good to go with our red sticker indicating the 

novice/intermediate group. After that, we left to check into the 

hotel and tried to relax after a full dayôs drive.  

Thursday was track day #1 and I was excited for a new 

track, new upgrades, and (scarily) no instructor.  To give a 

mental picture of the course, itôs actually a ñNorthò and a 

ñSouthò track combined for this event, totaling 2.8 miles. The 

layout has cars traveling in a clockwise fashion. Due to the hilly 

terrain in the area, you basically enter a cavernous hole after the 

beginning turns, slowly climb out of it, and then reach the more 

of the flatter sections of the course before a hard right-hand turn 

that has increasing elevation. This is probably the toughest turn, 

which is right before the start/finish line. I took it easy for the 

first couple laps, pacing myself, and checking temperatures. 

After a bit, I put my foot into it more and started to increase 

entry speeds to see how these new tires stuck ï I can tell you it 

was like super glue on each turn. Throughout the entire event, I 

never had a tire squeal or lose traction, they were quite amazing. 

Due to the layout of the course, I didnôt reach my max 

speed as in Charlotte, but 120 mph was attainable on the front 

straight. Since this was a Team Shelby event, there was quite 

an assortment of vehicles that were on track with you ï 

everything from GT500s, GT40s, Shelby GTs, Mach 1s, G350s, 

and even the occasional Miata. As the sessions came and went, 

I became more and more confident, trusting in my car and the 

installed upgrades. The one downside was that I missed a 

session on the first day as there were three different schedules 

in circulation, which lead to confusion and me saying ñHey, I 

think thatôs my group and Iôm not out there!ò.  

The second day was much of the same, more great 

weather, and courteous drivers in all sessions. It was a really 

great time and it put the relatively ñflatò Pocono track to shame. 

No major incidents occurred while I was there, and the car ran 

flawlessly.  

Overall, I would definitely go back and itôs a bummer 

that itôs six hours away. Some of my biggest lessons from this 

event are: 1) have confidence in yourself, 2) race 

your own race (stay in your comfort zone), and 3) 

look for different facilities/tracks that you might not 

initially consider ï they could surprise you and, in 

the end, increase your track/street skills while giving 

you unforgettable memories.  

 

Text & Photos - Tom Spring Jr., # 976  

A 
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